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Gardening Group – photograph shows Left to Right Charlotte, Craig, Sylvia and Peggy looking at vegetables on a table.
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Hello and Welcome
This newsletter is for blind and partially sighted people living in the Neath and Port Talbot area. We hope this will give you some useful information and advice on the services we run.

We send this newsletter out in large print, audio and electronic formats. Please let us know at the office if you would like to change the format you receive our newsletter in. 

We would love to receive your articles or any other useful information for future newsletters. Please contact the office. We also welcome any feedback you have on the newsletter.
Have Your Say Event

Through May we ran our Have Your Say Events in Swansea, Neath and Port Talbot.

Each event was a success in that we were able to gather people’s views on what they want, what they need and what is currently available locally.  

We are in the process of looking at what we can take from these events that will make a difference to people’s lives.

One suggestion which came through each event was to have a separate newsletters for Swansea and for Neath and Port Talbot.

This newsletter is the first trial and we would appreciate your thoughts and views.  If you would like to feed your ideas into us about how you would like to see services in your area in the future please do not hesitate to contact us at the office.

A Personal Story by Donna

After I was born, the hospital found I had nystagmus. I’ve worn glasses all my life. I used to throw them away! If I hadn’t been born with it maybe things would be different, but I suppose I just got on with it. 

I had a call from RNIB in Swansea about the City Centre Group and went along with Kathryn, my partner, the first time, but eventually I started going by myself and met some new people. 

I have attended theatre trips and several confidence building workshops. My experience with RNIB has been positive. I’ve learnt bits at the workshops and joined Goalball.  Cooking has been a great learning experience, so it would be nice to have more of these workshops. It’s that thing of learning new things and meeting people.  Recently I started Ten Pin Bowling group where I have made new friends. I have also joined the County Steering Group because I want to make a change in making housing more accessible to people with sight loss.

I have been part of the bowls group for about 15 months.  I really enjoy bowls. I recently took part in a tournament in Western Super Mare which broadened my experience, skills and confidence. I also have got my first Wales cap at a competition in Llandrindod Wells. 

RNIB in Swansea has opened a range of opportunities for me.  I am going out and doing more things and feeling active.

If you would like to share your story with us then please contact the RNIB in Swansea on 01792 776360.

Volunteering

Have you considered volunteering and the benefits this can bring to your own life as well as to others?

We have a number of different volunteer roles and are in need of volunteers across the Neath and Port Talbot area.  If you have an hour to spare or know someone who could give an hour regardless of your experience please get in touch.  We provide training, expenses, a way of making new friends and a warm welcome. 

Eye Conditions

Would you like to learn more about your sight loss, how it affects you, and how you can use the sight you have?

We are thinking of including articles on eye conditions together with handy tips to make your life easier.

If you think this would interest you then please let us know.

News
Peer Support Group for Phone and Tablets

We will be running peer support group and one to one sessions to help with the use of mobile phones and Tablets. The peer support groups will be themed groups such as: 

· How to use voice over, 

· Which mobile phones are more suited for people with sight loss, 

· What are the pro and cons of using technology when you have sight loss?
The peer support groups are aimed at sharing information and ideas.

One to one sessions are available for those who need support to learn things such as:

· How to turn the phone on and off,
· How to make a call,
· How to store numbers,
· How to use voice over,
· How to shop on line or listen to audio books.

If you are interested please contact the office on 01792 776360

British Blind Sports ‘Have a Go’ Sports Day

Come along and try a variety of sports on 29th September 2018 in the House of Sport, Clos Parc Morgannwg, Leckwith, Cardiff, 9.30am to 3.30pm. This event is open to all ages and abilities. Please just turn up as there is no need to book.

ClearVision is a charity who runs a postal lending library of children's books into which they have added braille on clear plastic sheets. This means that braille-reading parents and grandparents can share stories with sighted children who want the print word and pictures. The library is suitable for a wide range of ages and tastes. There are board books for babies, stories for pre-schoolers and beginner readers, longer fiction and non-fiction for children at Primary school, to short chapter books for those becoming confident readers. The service is free for families, who can borrow six books at a time and change them as often as they like using the Articles For The Blind Freepost service. Visit www.clearvisionproject.org or call 0208 789 9575 for more details.

Neath and District Talking Magazine 

Neath and District Talking Magazine are a free service to blind and partially sighted residents in the Neath Port Talbot area.  The Magazine is issued monthly on CD and covers local news, items of interest to visually impaired people, articles of general interest, interviews, historical items and local information.  The Magazine is FREE to all visually impaired people. A CD player can be supplied free in some circumstances.  If you would like to receive our CD please contact Karen Beynon on 01792 510074.

Events
Calendar
Confidence Building:
Do you have difficulties with identifying money, going shopping, getting out and about? Do you feel isolated or want to know what concessions are available to you? If you answered “Yes” to any of the above and would like a workshop in your area, then please ring the office on 01792 776360. There will be relevant organisations attending each workshop, demonstrating equipment appropriate to people with sight loss. Each workshop will also look at digital inclusion through mobile phones or tablets.
Low Vision Group

The Low Vision Group meets several times a year.  It is very friendly, informative and fun. We look at the importance of regular optician visits, the benefits of a low vision test, and what free low vision aids are available.

We have low vision aids for people to have a try. These include a monocular, lamp, visim (electronic magnifier), hand magnifier and typoscope. You are very welcome to bring the things you find useful and share your experience with us.

We also look at the benefits of using different types of coloured paper and pens, as well as other things that people may find useful.  We talk about the importance of good lighting and welcome questions which we will do our best to answer.

Please come along. Who knows - sharing tips and experiences may well make a difference to your life or someone else’s.

See you at the next group session on Friday 14th September 2018 1pm-3pm Neath Hospital, Baglan Way, Port Talbot
Booking is essential. Please ring on 01792 200390 to book a place on this advice session.
Falls Prevention Workshops
Have you had a fall? Are you afraid of falling? Do you know where to go for support or how to make your home safer? Come and join our Falls Information workshops. Please contact the office for venues in your area.
Thursday 20th September 2018 Carmel Church, Bethany Square, Port Talbot 10am to 12 noon

Thursday 25th October 2018 Gwyn Hall, Neath 10.30am to 12.30pm

Peer Support Groups
Social Support Groups

Join one of our friendly social and support groups. Build your
confidence by bringing friends or family. Enjoy a cup of tea or coffee, make new friends and listen to a guest speaker. 

Neath Social Group Tuesday 25th September from 11am to 12noon at the Café in Gwyn Hall, Neath. 
Neath Macular Group meets on Third Monday of every month at

10.30 am to 12.30pm at Neath Port Talbot Council for Voluntary Service, 17-19 Alfred Street, Neath

Deaf Blind Cymru meets on Third Thursday of every month from 2pm-4pm at Neath Port Talbot Council for Voluntary Service, 17-19 Alfred Street, Neath

There are a variety of leisure and sport activities currently run in the Swansea area that you are welcome to join. These include Blind Bowls, Ten Pin Bowling, and Goal ball. If you have a leisure or sporting activity you would like to learn then please contact the office.
Theatre Trips and Holidays

Theatre Trips

We run various trips to encourage people to enjoy a day out and to make new friends. To book please ring the office on 01792 776360.
Blood Brothers 27th September 2018
Grand Theatre Swansea 2.30pm

Cost: £18.00 per person

Matilda 6th December 2018

Cardiff Millennium Centre 2.30pm 
Cost: £48.00 per person including coach.
Christmas Meal Thursday 20th December 2018

Our Christmas meal will be held at Sketty Hall on Thursday 20th December, starting at 1pm. There will be a three course meal followed by tea coffee and mince pies.  There will also be entertainment and a chance to dance or have a sing along.  

Cost: £30.00 per person which does not include transport.  If you require transport there will be an additional charge. Please book through the office for the meal and let us know if you require transport.

The Band 30th January 2019

Grand Theatre, Swansea 2.30pm

£20 per person.

Ongoing For You 

Community Coordinator
Here at RNIB in Swansea, we have recently had Big Lottery funding to hire a new Community Coordinator, Charlotte Phillips, to help make sport and leisure activities more accessible and welcoming. Perhaps you are keen to get involved in something, but feel unsure because you’re worried that your sight loss may become a barrier. Charlotte’s job is to support blind and partially sighted people who want to take part in various activities and groups. 

  

Do you live in the Neath and Port Talbot area and want to access some local community, sports or leisure groups but aren’t feeling very confident. Then why not give us a call on ‪01792 776360 and see what we can do to help?

We provide other services to support individuals such as:

Braille
These workshops are to assist people who would like to learn Braille. Booking is essential. Please ring the office 01792 776360.

Telebefriending – a regular weekly, fortnightly or monthly call from one of our volunteers

Annual Welfare Call (Contact Line) – a volunteer will ring each member at least once a year

Confidence Building – A service to support people to get out and about: for example shopping, gym and leisure activities, as well as using services available within their Community.

RNIB in Swansea has many volunteering opportunities. Please contact the office for further information on 01792 776360. 
The importance of safeguarding

We take the safety and safeguarding of our service-users, volunteers and staff very seriously and we do everything we can to ensure people at risk are not harmed in any way whilst accessing our services. Any behaviour that is deemed to put people at risk of harm will not be tolerated and action will be taken immediately, with referral if necessary to the appropriate statutory agencies.

Part of our role on safeguarding is to ensure people know what safeguarding is and what to do if they see or are involved in an incident, suspect something or just have a question.

Section 126(1) of the Social Services and Well-being (Wales) Act 2014 defines an adult at risk as an adult who:-

a. is experiencing or is at risk of abuse or neglect;

b. has needs for care and support (whether or not the authority is meeting any of those needs); and

c. as a result of those needs is unable to protect himself or herself against the abuse or neglect or the risk of it.”

Section 197(1) of the Act provides definitions of “abuse” and “neglect”:

“abuse” means physical, sexual, psychological, emotional or financial abuse (and includes abuse taking place in any setting, whether in a private dwelling, an institution or any other place), and “financial abuse” includes:-

· having money or other property stolen;

· being defrauded;

· being put under pressure in relation to money or other property;

If you have a safeguarding concern or question, please contact your local authority safeguarding team on 01639 686802, or Swansea office on 01792 776360 or the RNIB Safeguarding and Compliance Manager on 0207 391 3283 / Debbie.lynch@rnib.org.uk. 

​

Data protection and contact from us

Many of you will be aware of the new regulations on data protection, called the General Data Protection Regulations, which came into force this May. This gives people more control over their data and how it is used. RNIB and Cardiff Institute for the Blind (CIB) has always taken its responsibility of taking and using personal data very seriously.

We have often just taken verbal consent to store and use information but we now have to be able to evidence that we have consent, particularly for email and text communication.

So that we can stay in touch to share relevant news and information, provide services and let you know how you can help support the work we do, we would be very grateful if you can fill in the enclosed form and return it in the enclosed envelope provided.  Or you can call us on 01792 776 360 to give us your preferences.  Please note that CIB and RNIB provide individual services in the Neath and Port Talbot area.

​
This newsletter has been printed by Wales Council of the Blind. 
If you would like to change the format you receive our newsletter in please let us know at the office. We provide large print, audio, email, braille.  

I look forward to hearing from you. 
Anita Davies, Locality Development Manager, RNIB 

	[image: image2.jpg]yn cefnogi pobl ddall ac
a golwg rhannol

supporting blind and
partially sighted people





	[image: image3.jpg]Vision Impaired
‘West Glamorgan




	[image: image4.png]u Cardiff Institute
for the Blind
Sefydiiady
Deillion Caerdydd

working with RNIB





	Registered Charity Numbers: RNIB Cymru 226227  CIB 214131 VIWG 504736




PAGE  
16

